Steve and Denise’s Ministry Newsletter #2
Well, it’s been another busy week and “Praise the Lord” again we are still feeling good.  Thank you for all your continued prayers for our health and well being.  

Wed. morning began with Pastor Kumar and his father coming to Sunny’s apartment for prayer.  They are continuing to experience so much opposition and trouble from the Hindu group next to their church and know that prayer is their best option.  Please continue to pray for safety for them and their families.  

Later in the afternoon we visited the children in the slums and brought the second lesson in a series that begins in the book of Luke.  The kids are so excited to color the pictures and eager to hear the message.  They have never had pictures to color and are very happy that is part of the lessons.  There are two girls who act as the mothers, Mary and Nadeya.  They pass out the crayons and help keep the kids in order.  They are very bright girls and through Sunny’s ministry they have been able to go to school.  This opportunity keeps them from being exploited by the sex trade here in India.  
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Following the children’s lesson Denise gave the first women’s message in this slum area.  It was a packed room and the ladies were very excited.  According to the pastor that was translating they enjoyed the lesson very much and the Spirit was working in many hearts.  Most of the women ask for prayer that their husbands would show them love.  Please pray that hearts would be softened and that these people will come to know the love of the Savior and then be able to share it with others.  Additionally, there are so many women that are crippled.  One faithful sister whose body is so crippled up and ridden with pain has been climbing the two flights of stairs to attend the church meetings for two years.  So many opportunities to pray for others, it’s incredible!  How wonderful, a Savior who would open doors for us to bring encouragement!

Thursday Pastor Kumar and his father came to the apartment for another prayer meeting.  A little later in the afternoon Pastor Daniel and his wife Emeema came for a visit.  I began giving them both crocheting lessons and prepared lunch for us all. 
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They are trying to find ways to support their ministries, so are interested in what they could possibly make to bring in some income.  We taught each other songs and had such a fun time visiting.  We traveled to Pastor Roy’s house for the 2nd lesson in a series that Steve is teaching. This is such a great series and is providing so much help for these students as well as the pastors. 
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Pastor Roy’s wife, Sheeja, prepared a meal with beef for us.  Steve loved it!  Apparently she prepared it without spices that would make it hot, but that was a surprise to me.   Beef is not offered to often around these parts as cows are considered “holy” to so many but this dish is one of Sheeja’s specialties.

Friday afternoon we drove to a market place called “Paris” to see if we could find crochet hooks and yarn.  What an incredible place.  So much commotion, color and people!  
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We picked up more crayons to bring to the school in Manipur and then were on our way to another slum church where Steve shared a message.  This was one of Pastor Arokiyaraj’s churches.  This is the pastor whose wife Gracy is having heart trouble.   Gracy is still in ICU and has made it through one surgery this week already to remove a large cyst in her uterus.  Apparently the cyst was infected and had to be operated on before the heart issue is addressed.  Please continue to pray for them all.   When we arrived back at Sunny’s apartment a rat was running across the floor so we chased it into the bathroom where it ran out a hole in the floor used for draining water.  An exciting way to end the day!

Saturday morning Sunny informed us that during the night another nasty rat had jumped up on his bed and bit him in the chest, drawing blood, so he headed off to the doctor to get a tetanus shot. Three pastors and their wives came on Saturday for an afternoon of teaching crocheting.  They are very excited to learn this craft and the possibilities for a little income.  After preparing a non-spicy beef stew for lunch, which they pretended to like, we spent at least 2 hrs. with the ladies practicing the newly learned techniques. They are definitely having difficulty grasping the methods, but are diligently practicing.  The language barrier causes a few problems, but the pastors try to translate and guide them.  It’s really quite funny, because the pastors seem to think it should be quite easy.  

Saturday evening Steve held another packed meeting for the 3rd bible study at Sunny’s apartment. 

Sunday morning Sunny, Pastor Roy, Steve and I headed off to a village called “Kali Kuppon” which means slum colony.  This was originally a Hindu village, but a former Hindu Pastor named 

Ramesha Babu converted to Christianity years ago and moved to this village to bring the Word to these people.  He desired to keep his Hindu name so everyone would know he was formerly Hindu and that God has changed him completely. As we drove into the area an arch dedicated to the Goddess of Revenge covers the entrance.  
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It was an incredibly Spirit filled meeting and such a blessing.  After the service we had the opportunity to pray with another man who converted from Hindu to Christianity 5 years ago.  He use to be the “strong man” in this village and after some agonizing times he decided to kill his family and commit suicide.  He was going to buy some rope and hang himself and burn his family.  He told us how the Lord woke him at 2am, knocking at the door of his heart, and revealed Himself to this man, forever changing his life.  He is an incredibly joyful man and the Lord is using him in huge ways to help change this village.  PTL!
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The afternoon was dedicated to another bible study at Sunny’s apartment, then off to the slums again for the children’s lesson first, followed by Steve giving the adults a message on John 3:16.  

Whew, what a day!  All for Jesus!

Monday was filled with laundry, cooking and preparing messages, followed up with a message at one of Pastor Roy’s slum area churches.  We keep mentioning slum churches, which there are so many of.  Each pastor in the core group has established 3 to 4 slum churches in different areas that they all minister too, so we are visiting as many of them as time allows.  
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Today we will spend preparing for our trip to Manipur.  Sunny has gone to the train station this morning to purchase tickets for the trip we will be making to Hyderabad when we return from Manipur.  He is also checking to see if the train will indeed be running tomorrow.  The same train that we are supposed to take tomorrow crashed last week due to faulty train tracks.  Nine people died and 100 were injured.  Therefore Sunny is verifying that the tracks have been fixed and that the train is scheduled to leave.  Assuming that they have been fixed properly, we will take a 24hr. train trip to Calcutta, stay there for two days during which time we will visit the leper colony and possibly take in a site or two.  Then we will fly to Manipur, teaching there until March 2nd.  There isn’t any electricity in the village where we will be staying, so it should be similar to camping in the mountains, (smile.)  We’ll let you know!  Our return flight to Calcutta is scheduled for March 2nd.  After arriving at the airport we will have a very tight schedule that requires us getting to the train station for the ride back to Chennai.  There will be a 1½ hr. time slot, if the flight is on time, to get from the airport to the train station.  The trip from the airport to the train station takes approximately 45 min. so please pray that we will make that connection.   If we miss that train, there may not be another train for many days.  Most likely we will not have any internet connection until our return so we’ll keep you posted when possible.    

Prayer requests

Please pray for all the pastors mentioned in this newsletter. 

Please pray for all the children in the slums, for their protection and for strength in Christ. 

Please pray for hearts to be softened in those that haven’t yet believed.

Please pray for connections to be made between flights and trains and that the tracks have been made secure.  

Please pray that we will be what the Lord wants us to be to these people. 

Please pray for our health and that our stomachs will be in agreement with the food.

Please pray for discernment for us as there are so many financial and spiritual needs and requests from the people here.  We want to be led by the Spirit and we’re just two very small foot soldiers, with one very big God!

